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‘ONE NORBITON, WORKING TOGETHER’

	  Meeting Title:     
	Community Working Group
	   

	Date and Time:
	5th April   2016   6.30pm
	

	Venue Address:
	2 TADLOW
	

	Chair:
Present
	Dr Mike D’Souza      Secretary:  Jill Preston
E. Naylor, C. Clarke, M. Todd, Cllr. S Griffin ,M. Byrne, A. Levick, Estell  M. Dyke, M. Bates, Ali Jaffrey (Sustrans)
	


DRAFT MINUTES
	Item
	
	Appendix

	1
	WELCOME, APOLOGIES  AND INTRODUCTIONS   
P. Hutchinson, E. Kennedy, C. Coke, D. Ryder-Mills, R. Laher
	

	2
	MINUTES OF 22nd FEBRUARY 2016
These were agreed

	1

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING ( NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE)
a)  Update on Searchlight closure – The Chair introduced Marcus Dyke who attends Searchlight and is working with other users to try and save the project from closure.  Marcus gave a presentation outlining a possible way forward for the Searchlight ( attached)  RBK’s decision to close the Searchlight has been ‘called in’ and will be debated again on 26th April.  It was reported that One Norbiton has continued to work with Helen Terry from AFC , Marcus and colleagues and also Peter Hodges, Chair of Mencap, who hopes that it can be arranged for his group to take over the lease and run it as a head office for his group and others.  This would include two sessions a week for Searchlight.  
b) Filming funds – It seems as if the funds have disappeared and still cannot  be found .After much discussion it was agreed that M. Todd will speak to Cathy Roberts ( lead member in charge of these funds) and report back
c) Sustrans – A. Jaffrey reported that the Sustrans project has now closed in Norbiton as funding has run out.  However, as a legacy of the project there are 20 bicycles available for continued use on the CRE and surrounding area.  One suggestion was to set up a cycling Hub in the Community Shop.  This was discussed and it was agreed that this would be a logistic nightmare to implement and also maintain the bikes.
Another suggestion was to donate the bikes to Kingsmeadow where there is the possibility of setting up a pool bike scheme, if RBK will maintain the machines. A. Jaffrey agreed to pursue this.

	2

	4
	COMMUNITY HUB update
J. Preston reported that One Norbiton has applied for a ‘Certificate of Lawfulness’ as advised by S. Godfrey.  In addition M. D’Souza has responded to S.G’s draft ‘Heads of Contract’ lease and we hope that this will be confirmed very soon.
In addition there have been three building contractors who have visited the Hub to offer a quote on the cost of the refurbishment.  This will involve less work than first thought as RBK are responsible for putting in the external windows.

M. D’Souza also reported that he has been working with a group of Health Professionals who are interested in establishing a ‘Health Hub’ in the area.  He plans to invite them to visit the hub.  This was agreed.


	

	5.
	REGENERATION OF CRE – Including  Meeting with Darren Welsh and Cllr Roberts

A written report on this has been circulated before the meeting.  There were still many questions but until further plans are revealed by RBK there are no firm answers.

	

	   6.
	COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
a)  ON Soft Marketing bid and draft Community Plan – Mike reported that at the end of the meeting with Darren Welsh and Cllr Roberts it was suggested that One Norbiton look at the ‘Due North’ Government Portal as there is currently a ‘Soft Marketing’ consultation being undertaken by the Government and RBK.  He and Jill have logged on to the website and ‘Expressed an Interest’ in the Community Engagement consultation.  The deadline for this was very tight so they proceeded to complete the initial document.  This outlined the criteria for Community Engagement and requested views and ideas on each topic.  This has not committed us to anything other than to be included when the Commissioning process begins for Community Engagement services.  This was agreed.  A copy of the document is available to anyone who wishes to read it.

	

	   7.
  
	PRIORITY GROUP FEEDBACK/REPORTS

a) Police And Safety – Neighborhood Watch -  E. Naylor reported that One Norbiton have submitted a funding application to MOPaC for funds to allow a local police presence in the refurbished Community Hub .  The previous application was submitted too late as we were only given 48hours  notice but there is another round of funding with a May deadline.  Therefore the application has been revised slightly and submitted to the Safer Neighborhood Board for consideration.  Ed had discussed this proposal with Borough Commander Glenn Tunstall and he was in full support.
At the next Norbiton Police and Safety panel there will be an agenda item to review Norbiton priorities.  There will also be a discussion on Domestic Abuse as recent crime figures show an alarming increase.

b) Surrey Save/ Resident Welfare – There has been very little activity with this, although there continues to be a surgery every Thursday morning in the Community Shop.
c) Street Drinkers – Minutes from the last meeting were circulated with the paperwork for this meeting.  The Chair introduced Angel Levick who is currently working on a weekly drop in for Street Drinkers in Queen Mary’s Hall.  This is run from 1.15pm every Thursday afternoon.

	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.

	

	9.
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that a date be set for second week of June if possible.
	



